Lawrence, Kansas November 14, 1939.

Mr. Robin McGeorge, Menager, Motel Continental, Kansas City, Missouri.

Dear Robin:

The basketball meeting for the Big Six basketball coaches has not yet been set, but I received a letter from Artie Eilers, of Washington University, in which he states that the Missouri Valley coaches and officials are meeting on December 8 and 9 at the Hotel Continental.

Doubtless you will hear from George Veenker or Louis Menze, of Iowa State College, regarding the meeting for the Big Six.

As chairman of the Fifth District of the N.C.A.A.

I am empowered to call an open meeting for basketball rules interpretations which we desire to hold at 2 o'clock Scient — — day afternoon, December eth at your Hotel Continental. We would desire a room that could seat about 200 for this interpretations meeting, and I am also wondering if we could have the gymnasium for a part of the time between 2 and 4 p.m. for demonstration work. If you can make provisions for this, Robin, I will appreciate it very much.

At that time I will be able to discuss any new eventualities in connection with our Coaches, Rules meeting and teams quartering there in the latter part of March and early April.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Chairman, 5th District, N.C.A.A.